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FW: FYI- Notification to Grantees re: Healthy Neighborhoods Program (HNP)

Marra, Marcia <Marcia.Marra@albanycountyny.gov>
Tue 3/17/2020 5:01 PM
To:  Lerner,Nancy <nkl1@cornell.edu>; Witherspoon, Shanna <Shanna.Witherspoon@albanycountyny.gov>

FYI.
Marcia
 

From: doh.sm.healthy.neighborhoods.program <hnp@health.ny.gov> 
Sent: Tuesday, March 17, 2020 3:36 PM
To: Marra, Marcia <Marcia.Marra@albanycountyny.gov>; Schuster, Mark S. <Mschuster@co.broome.ny.us>;
kabate@cayugacounty.us; Davies, Ryan <Ryan.Davies@clintoncountygov.com>; Finckel, Amanda
<Amanda.Finckel@clintoncountygov.com>; Chloe Meltz <chloe.meltz@columbiacountyny.com>; Elizabeth Gesin
<egesin@cortland-co.org>; Tyler, Robert (ERIE) <robert.tyler@erie.gov>; heatheressig@monroecounty.gov;
theresa.mccabe@niagaracounty.com; Andrew Faciano <afaciano@health.nyc.gov>; Paciello, Kathleen
<kpaciello@ocgov.net>; Lisa Le�eney <LisaLe�eney@ongov.net>; Wendy Kurlowicz
<WendyKurlowicz@ongov.net>; Meehan, Heidi <hmeehan@orangecountygov.com>; relder@rensco.com; Stopler,
Shari <stoplers@co.rockland.ny.us>; Prehoda, Natalie E (SCHENECTADY Co)
<natalie.prehoda@schenectadycounty.com>; Ace, Adam <acea@co.�oga.ny.us>; Hillson, Samantha (TOMPKINS
Co) <shillson@tompkins-co.org>; Eschweiler, Steven <sae3@westchestergov.com>
Cc: Usack, Kris�na N (HEALTH) <Kris�na.Usack@health.ny.gov>; Fox, Lloyd A (HEALTH) <lloyd.fox@health.ny.gov>;
Carroll, Thomas J (HEALTH) <thomas.carroll@health.ny.gov>; Miner, Brian M (HEALTH)
<brian.miner@health.ny.gov>; Cates, Rachel E (HEALTH) <rachel.cates@health.ny.gov>
Subject: FYI- No�fica�on to Grantees re: Healthy Neighborhoods Program (HNP)
 
Please see below for a field memo that was distributed earlier today.
 
*****************************************************

This memo is being sent by Brian M. Miner, Director - BCEHFP 

TO:                         City/County Commissioners of Health
                               Public Health Directors
 
SUBJECT:              Notification to Grantees re: HNP
 
Dear Commissioner/Public Health Director:

In September 2019, the Department of Health released a Request for Applications (RFA) for the
Healthy Neighborhoods Program (HNP).  Due to increasing demands and diversion of staff
resources at the State and local levels in addressing COVID-19 emergency response issues, the
Department will be postponing award announcements for this RFA.

The Department intends to seek a one-year extension of the existing Healthy Neighborhoods
Preventive Health Cornerstones contract, with an anticipated project period of April 1, 2020 – March
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31, 2021.  This action is pending approvals from the Division of Budget and Office of the State
Comptroller.  It is expected that the existing applications received through the recent RFA will be
used to make funding awards for program activity after April 1, 2021.  The applications for funding
that have already been submitted will be used to determine those awards, so applicants do not
need to reapply to remain eligible. 

Program staff will be contacting existing HNP programs to address questions and discuss individual
budget and workplan updates related to the extension in the coming days. All applicants with questions
can contact the HNP program at hnp@health.ny.gov

mailto:hnp@health.ny.gov

